Sugarmill Crime Watch Minutes
March 10, 2008

President Richard Byrnes opened the meeting at 3 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. One guest, thirty-three members, and one representative of the Sheriff’s office were in attendance.

The Sheriff’s representative, Detective Chris Cornell, from Internet Crimes against Children, spoke the group about his unit’s functions. Internet Crimes against Children is part of a world-wide task force funded by a grant from, and under the auspices of, the Justice Department. Florida is the first state to have three such task forces in operation. Detective Cornell showed how a disk, placed in a computer can keep tabs on usage of the machine. Parents can track their children’s’ e-mail and viewing sites.  In essence it is a tool that can be used to keep children safe from predators while they’re on the internet. A free copy of the disk was made available to everyone. Copies are available from the Sheriff’s office.

The group has $1638.77 in the bank. The Sugarmill Woods Civic Association donated $500.00, as did resident Jack Hassett.
Gerry Brummer cited February’s statistics as follows:

MAN HOURS:


379

MILES:



4117

SECURITY CHECKS:

4

CONSTRUCTION SITES:

644

UTILITIES:



417

FUEL GALLONS:


247.767

FUEL COST:



$729.85

WATER VIOLATIONS ISSUED:
64

Frans Vanderbel reported that the car will not receive routine service during the month of March due to a worker shortage at the garage. The first Monday driver should check the oil.

President Byrnes reminded everyone that the official last page of the new by-laws are is available.

The Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch website is smwcw.org. The minutes of the meeting is posted on the site each month.

Nominations took place in February. Officers were elected at this meeting. They will be sworn in at the April 14th meeting.

Bob Lee won two tickets to the Citrus Italian American Club dinner at the Sheriff’s luncheon. He is unable to attend the function so the tickets are available for anyone who wishes to go.

Gerry Brummer asks that drivers be more careful when filling out paperwork. Information on doing this will be available on our website.

As previously noted, the next meeting will take place on Monday, April 14, 2008 at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club. Our guest speaker will be Sheriff Dawsy. We will honor the 10th anniversary of Sugarmill Woods Crime watch. Light refreshments will be served. Officers will be sworn in.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,



Michele Eisner

Secretary
